## Town of Lyme Board of Selectmen Public Hearing Minutes for October 2, 2008

- 1. At 8:00 am Simon opened the public hearing on the proposed Boat Launch Ordinance (00-002). The following attended the hearing: Simon Carr (chair), Charles Ragan (member), Dick Jones (member), Dina Cutting (bookkeeper/secretary) and Pauline Field (police chief).
- 2. During the hearing:
  - a. Dick proposed that the consumption of alcoholic beverages and possession of an open contained of alcoholic beverage be prohibited at the Hews Brook and Reservoir Pond boat launches as well as the Post Pond boat launch.
  - b. Pauline gave a brief explanation of the legal authorities for the ordinance.
- 3. At 8:08 Simon closed the public hearing and the Board returned to its regular meeting.

R. G. Jones recorder